ATTACHMENT C

Las Virgenes-Malibu Council of Governments

Member Cities: Agoura Hills, Calabasas, Hidden Hills, Malibu & Westlake Village
6165 Spring Valley Road, Hidden Hills, California 91302 » (818) 968-9088

June 20, 2017

Abdollah Ansari

Managing Executive Officer, Highway Program

Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority
One Gateway Plaza,

Los Angeles, CA 90012

Re: Hidden Hills’ US 101 Freeway/ Long Valley Road Improvements

Dear Mr. Ansari:

Today, the Las Virgenes-Malibu Council of Governments (COG) approved and reaffirmed a
total of $5.7 million in Measure R funds for Hidden Hills’ proposed improvements of the
Northbound US-101 On-Ramp at Valley Circle/Long Valley Road. The City of Hidden Hills has
prepared the scope, preliminary design and an engineer’s estimate of $5,646,088 for the Project.

In this action, the Governing Board reaffirmed the $2.2 million in Measure R Subregional
Highway funds that the COG has previously approved for the project and added $1.5 million of
Measure R Subregional Highway funds for a total of $3.7 million for the Project. Additionally,
Governing Board approved $2 million of the County’s Las Virgenes-Malibu COG Measure R
Subregional Highway funds that Supervisor Kuehl agreed to contribute to complete the required
funding for the Project.

The revised Project includes a right-turn pocket to relieve the recurring congestion on the
freeway ramp/Long Valley Road, acquisition of the parcel for the proposed parking lot/staging

area and the necessary striping, signage, etc.

Please let me know if you want to discuss any remaining details of the Project.

Executite Director
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